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National Volunteer Month 

April recognizes all those who give their time and ener-

gy during National Volunteer Month. In the United 

States, volunteerism is instilled at a young age. In many 

parts of the country, it is the cornerstone of summer 

vacation or woven into after school programs. Most 

organizations in small towns, rural counties and the 

largest cities would not function without volunteers. In 

some families, the baton of volunteerism is handed 

down generation after generation.  

 

Month of the Military Child 

April recognizes the unique challenges children in military families face. They 

face continually changing circumstances and often both parents enlist active 

duty or reserve meaning at any given time their primary caregivers can be 

deployed. 

Depending on the size of their family, where they are stationed, and how long 

they live the military life, a military child becomes adaptable. They may see 

much of the country and sometimes the world. Military life impacts every mem-

ber of the family, right down to the youngest member. They sacrifice close 

relationships, sometimes even with immediate family members due to the dis-

tance they live and the number of times they transfer. 

 

Parkinson’s Awareness Month 

National Parkinson’s Awareness Month in April encourages us to participate in 

one or more events near you supporting further research bringing us closer to a 

cure.  

Parkinson's is a neurodegenerative disorder. Over time, this slowly progressing 

condition causes tremors, gait and balance issues, limb stiffness or rigidity, and 

a slow muscle movement. While each person responds differently to the dis-

ease, complications often become serious.  



SWVC 

4 

 

April Fools Day - April 1st 

April Fools' Day on April 1st has long been a day when practical 

jokes and tricks are played on the unaware. It's a time when chil-

dren convince their parents they've broken a bone. Parents get in 

on the planning, too. Classic April Fools' jokes include caramel 

covered onions or fake doggy doo-doo in inconvenient places. 

Businesses launch impractical or unbelievable products for the 

fun of the day and newspapers print incredible headlines catch-

ing readers off guard.  

 

Gold Star Spouses Day - April 5th 

Gold Star Spouses Day on April 5th honors the surviving loved 

ones of military service members who died while serving their 

country. The day offers remembrance for the spouses and their 

families and a time of recognition of their sacrifices. Many com-

munities and organizations hold events showing support for 

Gold Star families on this day. Through ceremonies, teas, me-

morial races, and luncheons, they honor and remember fallen 

warriors.  

 

National Submarine Day - April 11th  

National Submarine Day, on April 11th, honors the day 

the United States Navy acquired its first modern commis-

sioned submarine. On April 11, 1900, the Holland VI be-

came the Navy's first modern submarine.  

Submarine history runs deep in the United States. During 

the Revolutionary War era, David Bushnell built America's 

first submarine, the Turtle. The submersible made several 

attempts to sink British ships but never succeeded. At the 

time, the U.S. Navy did not exist, so the Turtle was not 

the Navy's first submarine. The first known U.S. Navy 

submarine was the USS Alligator. It's also the fourth Unit-

ed States Navy ship of that name. The Alligator was ac-

tive during the American Civil War.   
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Air Force Reserve Birthday - April 14th 

The United States Air Force Reserve celebrates its birthday 

every year on April 14, but according to the Air Force official 

site, Air Force Reservists can trace their heritage all the 

way back to the National Defense Act of 1916.  

The Air Force Reserve was created on April 14, 1948 soon 

after the establishment of the Air Force as a separate 

branch of service. But this history would be incomplete with-

out recognition of events just prior to and the establishment 

of the National Defense Act of 1916 which authorized the 

creation of reserve forces as an ongoing part of American 

military organization.  

 

Army Reserve Birthday - April 23rd 

The U.S. Army Reserve Birthday is marked on April 23 every year to 

commemorate its contributions to the Cold War, the World Wars, Vi-

etnam, Korea, the Persian Gulf, and many other similar wars and 

crises around the globe. This more-than-a-century-old federal reserve 

force has played a very vital role in U.S. military history. There 

are Army Reserve Units in all 50 U.S. states, 20 different time zones 

across the world, and five U.S. territories.  

 

National Earth Day - April 22nd 

Earth Day is an annual event on April 22 to demonstrate support 

for environmental protection. First held on April 22, 1970, it now 

includes a wide range of events coordinated globally by Earth-

day.org (formerly Earth Day Network) including 1 billion people in 

more than 193 countries. The official theme for 2024 is "Planet vs. 

Plastics." 2025 will be the 55th anniversary of Earth Day.  
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Arley C. 
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Joel G. 
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Richard B. Richard D. Robert E. Richard I. Gerald R. 

Michael S. Michael S. Lois T. Carl V. 
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In Memory of our  

Comrades-In-Arms 

Fred McConville 

Fred T. McConville, 87, of Natrona Heights, passed away peacefully surrounded by his family, Tuesday, March 12, 2024, in the VA Hospital, Pitts-

burgh, following a brief illness. He was born January 22, 1937, in Brackenridge, to the late Arthur J. and Dorothy (Brady) McConville. Fred lived 

most of his life in Natrona and was employed in the Finishing Department of Braeburn Steel for 32 years. He was a veteran of the Korean era serv-

ing in the US Air Force, having served 18 months overseas in Guam. Fred was a member of Natrona American Legion and the Tarentum Eagles. 

He graduated from Har-Brack High School and enjoyed his camp in Tionesta, hunting, fishing, and especially enjoyed his garden. Surviving Fred 

include his daughters, Lisa (Kenneth) Collins and Susan M. Richards and Michael Bozich, both of Natrona Heights; 6 grandchildren and 10 great- 

grandchildren. Also surviving is a sister, Mary Eileen (Richard) Hartzell, of Natrona Heights. Besides his parents he was preceded in death by his 

first wife, Mary Ann (Arcurio) McConville, second wife Alyce L. (Stoneburner) McConville; son, Richard McConville; grandsons, Ryan and Daniel 

Richards; stillborn daughter, Erin Elizabeth; and 5 brothers and 2 sisters.  

Vivian Moll 

Vivian Weaver Moll passed away on March 4, 2024, the day of her 97th birthday. Vivian, also known as "Billy", was one of five children born in 

Harlan County, Kentucky to James and Salome Marcum. She spent her married life in Pittsburgh where she was married to Edwin Weaver, whom 

she met at the Marine Base in Quantico, Virginia. After Ed's death, she married Kenneth Moll. 

 

Vivian was also preceded in death by Ken Moll; and her son, Eddie Weaver (Kandy). She was the loving mother of Ron (Janine) and Rebecca 

Weaver; grandmother of Roni (Dan) Milich, Ronnie Weaver, Tracie (Carlo) Crisci, Michael (Jill) Weaver, Sam (Lesley) Weaver; and 11 great-

grandchildren. She left many dear nieces and nephews. 

 

Vivian had a wonderful and warm personality, was loving and kind, and graciously opened her home to everyone. She has left an empty place in 

our hearts. Special thank you to the Southwestern PA VA Hospital where she received outstanding care from an amazing Staff.  
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Rich’s Last Rodeo 

Congratulations & Happy 

Retirement to our  

Commandant Rich Adams! 
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March 27, 2024 
 
Dear Residents, Families, and Staff, 
 
 
We wanted to reach out to provide an update on the status of the resident room 
wardrobes.  The vendor has been working on a solution to keep the wardrobe doors 
secured, and we are pleased to say that today they brought out a unit that had the 
solution implemented.  We have approved the design changes, and the vendor is going 
to begin the process of ordering the supplies to retrofit all the doors with these 
changes. 
 
The design of the door will change, and the door will now be hinged and open the 
same as the prior version of the wardrobes did.  We apologize for all those who 
preferred the sliding door option, but this solution was the best option to ensure the 
safety and functionality of the wardrobes at this time. 
 
The modifications will be made to the units in their current locations, and closets will 
not need emptied prior to modifications being made.  
 
We appreciate your patience and will continue to provide you with timeline updates on 
when we expect all repairs to be completed.  Once supplies are received by the vendor, 
we will have a better idea of when repairs will start. 
 
Please call Erin Rakow, Deputy Commandant, at 412-665-6718 with any questions or 
concerns. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
Rich Adams 
Commandant 
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RESIDENT BIRTHDAY LOVE  

Richard M. 

Army 

John K. 

Navy 

James D. 

Army 

Mark E. 

Army 

Walter N. 

Army 

Eugene M. 

Air Force 

Robert M. 

Army 

Harry M. 

Air Force 

Richard P. 

Army 

Arthur D 

Marines. 

Roger C. 

Air Force 
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INVENTORY ITEMS…  

When new items are obtained, please stop at our Security desk and 

have a Security Officer complete an inventory form.   

Security will ensure the items such as clothing & blankets get sent to 

laundry for labeling. There are also other things that need inventoried 

such as TV’s/radios and chairs.    

Inventory is vital in case an item needs to be replaced.   

 **If you have any questions regarding this process, please contact Social Services for clarification.** 

 

 

If any resident needs something nota-

rized please see your Social Worker.  

Natalie Fewell is the facility Notary if 

anything is needed.  

I am not an attorney licensed to practice law in this Commonwealth. I am not allowed to draft legal records, give advice on legal matters, including    immigration, or 

charge a fee for those activities.  

No soy un abogado con licencia para ejercer la abogacía en esta Commonwealth. No se me permite redactar registros legales, dar asesoramiento sobre asuntos 

legales, incluyendo inmigración, o cobrar una tarifa por esas actividades. 
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Air Rifle Shoot with the HOPE 

Network & Keystone PVA 
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Golf Program with 

PGA Pro Ron Lucas 
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Tover Table Activity 
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St. Patrick’s Day Cookie Baking 

Activity with Amber from DAV 
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Happy St. Patrick’s Day!  
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Fishing Game with  

ANOVA Hospice 
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“Start where you are. Use what you have. Do what you can”           

  -Arthur Ashe 

Contact Brian Beach - Volunteer Resource Coordinator  

at 412-665-6790 to learn how you can become a volunteer today. 

 

December Bingo Sponsors (Thank You): 

US Steel / SERVE 

VFW 7714 Imperial 

VFW 2754 West View 

VFW 914 West Mifflin 

Marine Corps League 

Military Order  of the Purple Heart 

VFW 9199 

PA Elks 

Grow n Learn Daycare 

 

 

Worship Services (Thank You):  

Catholic Mass – Father Steve 

Prayer Visits – Ladies of Charity 

Pentecostal Services – Pentecostal Temple Pgh. 

Protestant Services—George Poe 

Therapy Animals (Thank You): 

Eli & Sue  

Mia & Lisa - Therapets 

Leroy & Emelee—Therapets 

Omar & PA Vet Pets 
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Monday April 8th @ 12pm in Chapel 
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DGIF 

Do Good It’s Friday 
All are welcome to join us every other Friday in 

the Activities Room from 10-11am for Volunteer 

Service Hour. Participate with Community Part-

ners to engage in social interaction and communi-

ty engagement. 

Activities Room 

Friday April 5th @ 10 - 11am 

Activities Room 

Friday April 19th @ 10 - 11am 
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Activities Room 

Thursday April 4th @  8:30 - 10am 

Activities Room 

Thursday April 18th @ 8:30 - 10am 
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Join us as we celebrate our Valued Volunteers! 
Tuesday April 23rd @ 9am 

RSVP to Brian Beach by April 19th 

bribeach@pa.gov 

412-665-6790 

Presidential Volunteer Service Awards will be presented to: 

Isaac Livshin 

Ruby Mangham 

Patricia O’Kelley 

Mary Ann Raymer 

Jayne Rhodes 

Evan Vanyo 

Linda Wortham 

Rita Harris 
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Volunteer Social & Open House 
Thursday April 25th  

4 - 6pm 
RSVP to Brian Beach by April 19th 

bribeach@pa.gov 

412-665-6790 

 

Join us as we welcome back Volcano 

Choy & Island Entertainment for our 

Annual Luau Party to celebrate our 

amazing volunteers here at SWVC. 
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Food Truck Friday!! 

Friday April 19th 

Armida’s Cucina 

10am - 1pm 
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Newsletter Mailing List: 
 

 

If you would like to be added or removed from the newsletter mailing list please contact  

Brian Beach / Volunteer Resource Coordinator 

bribeach@pa.gov /  412-665-6790 


